POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held at 7.30pm on 13 July 2016

Present:          J French (Chair), A Thompson, A Munro, F Warner, D West and

                         S Waterston

Attending        Cllr I Baxter, Mr and Mrs B Cunningham, S-J Reid, B Logan and

                         Mr & Mrs Cameron

Apologies        K Fuller, M Fuller, J Weir

1.
Chair’s Remarks

1.1
Chair said that due to Members’ commitments it had previously been agreed that there would not be a meeting in June and that we would reconvene in July.

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 11 May 2016 and Matters Arising

2.1
Item 6.3.   It was noted that Taylor Wimpey had met on 13 July with Midlothian Council Housing Department officials to discuss social and affordable housing as had Scottish Woodlands Trust (SWT).
2.2
Item 7.1 – Poltonhall Galaday.  Once again the Galaday had been very successful with a good turnout of local people.

2.3
Item 7.3 – Application to build homes at Springfield.  It was noted that the Reporter had rejected the application.
2.4
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by AT.
3.
Finance Report

3.1
Statement of Account as at 13 July 2016


July:      Bank                              Cash

            B/F         951.99                          12.74

           Expenditure: £200.00 - Poltonhall Galaday sponsorship of event

           Bank        751.99                        Cash 12.74          
          Total cash and bank: £764.73

4.
Secretary’s Report
4.1
Nothing to report

5.
Police Report

During the month of June in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District  there were 61 recorded crimes reported, of which 25 were solved (40% solvency). During this time period, there were 312 calls to Police Scotland. 

INCIDENTS OF NOTE
· An 18 year old male, from the Edinburgh area was arrested for a breach of the Peace following a disturbance that took place in the early hours of the morning on Saturday 4 June at Moffat Avenue, Bonnyrigg. A report will be sent to the Procurator Fiscal.
· Between Midday on Saturday 4 and Midday on Sunday 5 June, a Nissan Qasqai parked in Hawthornden Gardens, Bonnyrigg was vandalised. Enquiries are ongoing.

· Between 3pm and 4:30pm, Monday 6 June, a wallet was stolen from a locker within the changing rooms at the Lasswade Centre, Bonnyrigg. Enquiries are ongoing.

· About 4pm pm on Monday 6 June two females entered Lloyds Pharmacy, High Street Bonnyrigg and stole items from an open display. Enquiries are ongoing. 

· Between 10:30pm and 11pm on Tuesday 7 June, a Ford Transit pick up van parked in Cameron Crescent, Bonnyrigg was vandalised. Enquiries are ongoing to trace the person responsible. 
· About 7pm on Thursday 9 June, two females entered the Co Op, High Street, Bonnyrigg and stole items from an open display. Enquiries are ongoing.
· About 10:45pm on Saturday 11 June, a male was assaulted following a disturbance in Lothian Street, Bonnyrigg. The group dispersed on police arrival enquiries are ongoing to trace those responsible. 
· Two youths were charged in connection to a robbery that took place in Sherwood View on Monday 13 June 2016. 
· About 10:35am on Tuesday 14 June a male stole a number of items from The Co-op, High Street. The suspect is described as male, white, aged 25 to 30 years old, thin build, about 5’ 10” tall and wearing a grey jacket and a red hoodie.
· About 12:34pm on Tuesday 14 June a male stole an item from Tesco on Rosewell Road. The suspect is described as a white male, 19 to 20 years old, with light hair and wearing a grey tracksuit.
· Between 2pm on Monday 13 June and 1:20pm on Wednesday 15 June a shed was broken into on Lothian Street and a bicycle was stolen. The bicycle was later recovered.
· On Thursday 16 June on Polton Road a vehicle failed to stop for a crossing patrol. The driver was later traced by Police and charged in connection with the incident.
· A 32 year old male was traced and charged after a window was smashed in Hopefield Place on Friday 17 June.
· About 11:40pm on 18 June two vans and a car were deliberately set alight at Poltonhall Industrial Estate. Enquiries are ongoing into the incident.
· Between 10pm on 24 June and 6am on 25 June, an attempt was made to break into a garage in Viewbank Road, Bonnyrigg. No entry was gained to the garage.
· Between 11pm on 24 June and 5.45am on 25 June, a garage was broken into in Viewbank Road, Bonnyrigg. Two mountain bikes were stolen from the garage; one bike is described as an adult Carrera mountain bike black in colour, whilst the other is described as a child’s Carrera mountain bike black in colour.

· Between 9pm on 23 June and 3.30pm on 25 June, a garden shed in Baird’s Way, Bonnyrigg, was broken into. Two mountain bikes were stolen from the shed. One of the bikes was subsequently traced; however the other described as a blue Carrera mountain bike remains outstanding.
· Between 12pm on 25 June and 8.00am on 26 June, a garage in Pendreich Terrace, Bonnyrigg was broken into. A Giant Stance mountain bike, black in colour was stolen from the garage.
· Between 11 and 25 June, both registration plates were stolen from a Vauxhall Astra car parked in Cameron Crescent, Bonnyrigg.
· In the early hours of 25 June, police officers observed two male youths riding mountain bikes in James Leary Way, Bonnyrigg. After a foot chase Police detained one of the youths, who was in possession of a stolen mountain bike. A further mountain bike was later recovered; the male was reported in relation to the incident.

If any person has any information about the incident(s) listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer PC Jack Wall via 101 or email:  LothianScotBordersPenicuikCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk
Additional Information
Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website. Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and@MidLothPolice) and Facebook

(www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivision and
www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice).
Your View Counts
Police Scotland consults with the public every year on what their priorities are for policing in their community. In the past this has always been by hard copy consultation questionnaires which were distributed by police officers within the community they work. This year Police Scotland's consultation process is widening and becoming more flexible. The consultation process is moving online to a digital format and consultation will be open all year. The public consultation is for you to tell us what is important to you in your community. Your opinion is valued – we need your opinion to inform our policing. Having your say in the decision making process of Police Scotland is a vital tool for residents of Scotland to be able to shape the way their public services should operate. Everyone's views across Scotland will be taken on board at a national and local level. We want you to help us focus on the priorities that will help communities most. There is no 'one size fits all' approach to local policing and all the needs and wants of individual communities will be considered. 

This is the first time Police Scotland’s public consultation is being hosted on a digital platform. This allows us to reach a much wider audience than ever before ensuring that everyone can have their say. The online consultation is open all year which allows you to take part when it suits you but also gives the flexibility of being able to re-submit the consultation if your priorities change. It's a very simple process that should only take a few moments of your time but will shape the way that policing is coordinated across Scotland and in your local community. We will keep you updated on our quarterly results. The consultation will be a completely transparent process as it's all about your priorities. Below is a link to the ‘Your View Counts’ page.

www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts 
6.  Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
Cllr IB reported on a meeting with Gary Sherret to discuss both longstanding and some new issues at Lasswade High School Centre. One of those issues was the ingress of water.  Many of the issues had been addressed or were in the process of being so.  

6.2
Proposed new school on former Hopefield Primary School site.  It was reported that a new non-denominational school would be built.  It was noted that the Catholic Church was now open to the idea of a campus there.  

6.3
Construction work by Stewart Milne was causing possible delays at the bus terminus.  Karl Vanters was asked to check it out with Lothian Buses.
6.4 
Cllr IB had spoken with PC J Wall concerning car repairs being undertaken at Cameron Crescent/Polton Mill to ensure that residents had direct links to the Police.  Police Scotland had been very helpful and attended the area on an ad hoc basis.  The individual involved in the repair work had now stopped it.

6.5
DW commented that a decision had been taken in secret by Midlothian Council about the construction of a depot on the Hopefield Estate. Such decisions did not meet the ethos of open government. Cllr IB said that soon Stobhill depot will not be fit for purpose and there was a need for a new depot on the distributor road and not too near to houses.  Planning permission would be required to use land at Hopefield. This was not currently in the Local Plan which was about to be replaced and the next one would be in 5 years time. No one had been consulted on it and if there was a significant deviation then it should be the subject of a public consultation thus taking a further 5 years.   S-JR said that it would only affect a small proportion of residents and reassurances had been given that the depot would be the same layout as that at Stobhill.
6.6
Mrs Cunningham said she was advised that the distributor road could not take heavy construction traffic and as a result they were using Polton Road and Polton Road West instead.  Cllr IB said that they should be using the distributor road/A7/ by-pass. If it was in the planning conditions then it could be enforced otherwise it could not be.
7.
Local Issues

7.1
Mr Logan said there was an issue about people walking along the pathway on the top of the bund invading people’s privacy.  S-JR said that once landscaping had taken place it would be better.  Taylor Wimpey (TM) would be blocking it off so it should make a difference.  
7.2
S-JR reported that Virgin media had been in touch about a feasibility study around broadband.  It would not happen overnight but it was a positive step not having to rely on Openreach.
7.3
It was noted that Midlothian Council was keen to take over the sport pitches at Hopefield but at the moment they were still maintained by TM.

7.4
A meeting would be held on 25 July to take public art forward.  TM said it would try to get some public art work to show the entrance to the Hopefield Estate but as it would have to be maintained by SWT it would need to be low maintenance.
7.5
There were issues about identifying streets at South Chesters.  S-JR had submitted a report 3 weeks previously showing the defects but no action had yet been taken.  Cllr IB said he was happy to take up the issues.                             Action:  Cllr IB

7.6
There was an issue with the long straight path leading from the park to Sawmill Terrace. Children were cycling down it and picking up speed down to the main road. The issue of barriers was raised.  Cllr IB undertook to look into it.                      Action: Cllr IB
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 10 August 2016.
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